HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL



Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes, WA8 5DW Tel: 0151 424 3926

> www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk @HFcronton

> > 3rd September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been wonderful to welcome the children back to school this week and hear the buzz of excited voices around school. I have been greeted with lots of big smiles and happy 'Good mornings' on the gate and your warm welcome has helped me feel at home already. I'm still working on learning names but I'm sure I'll get there soon! The children all look extremely smart in their uniforms so thank you very much for preparing them so well.

I'm writing to give advance notice of some dates we have coming up. Unfortunately, due to restrictions still in place, we can't invite you into school for the usual coffee mornings. Class teachers will instead host a 'Welcome Meeting' on Zoom where they will talk about classroom routines, the curriculum, homework and any upcoming events relevant to each class. You will have the chance to ask any questions you may have and get to know much more about your child's day to day experiences in school. We hope you will all be able to attend.

Teacher Welcome Meetings – 9.30am each day

20.9.21 Nursery and Reception

21.9.21 Year 1

22.9.21 Year 2

23.9.21 Year 4

24.9.21 Year 3

27.9.21 Year 5

28.9.21 Year 6

Zoom details and further information will be sent out through ParentApp closer to the time.

Parents Evenings

9th and 10th November – they will be held virtually this term as face-to-face meetings are still not advised in schools. You will be able to book in for an appointment, at a time convenient to you, on the online system closer to the time.

Scholastic Book Fair

This is booked for week beginning 27th September.

Thanks once again for your support and have a wonderful weekend, whatever you have planned. Although the children have only been back two days, I'm sure they're ready for a rest!

Kind regards, Mrs Rooney